
It is with great sadness that we mourn the passing of Dr. Henry
Kissinger, longtime active resident and friend of Kent, CT. In
addition to Dr. Kissinger’s national profile, his neighborly
presence as a fellow citizen of town was a positive addition to Kent
and one that was appreciated and celebrated over the years. He
and his wife Nancy were great supporters of the various
organizations of Kent, from the American Legion, Kent Memorial
Library, Kent Land Trust, Lion’s Club and especially the Kent
Volunteer Fire Department where he was known to attend the
annual Firemen’s Field Days and engage in the bingo games
alongside the children of Kent. 

We send our condolences to his wife Nancy, the Kissinger family
and want them to know that Kent shares their grief.

Marty Lindenmayer
First Selectman
Town of Kent, CT

visit our website: www.townofkentct.org
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